NOTICE OF SPECIAL ELECTION

TO THE QUALIFIED ELECTORS OF TANQUE VERDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO.
13 OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA:

A special election will be held in Tanque Verde Unified School District No. 13 of Pima County, Arizona
(the “District”), on November 8, 2022, at the following polling places:

Visit www.pima.gov/votecenters for a list of Vote Centers
or contact the Pima County Elections Department at (520) 724-6830.

The polls will open at 6:00 a.m. and close at 7:00 p.m.

The purpose of the election is to permit the qualified electors of the District to vote on authorizing the
District to adopt a General Maintenance and Operation Budget that includes an amount of up to 15% in
excess of the District’s revenue control limit for the fiscal year 2023/2024 and for six subsequent years
(subject to certain reductions provided by statute in years six and seven).

The District’s current 15% budget override is by law required to be reduced by one-third in fiscal years
2024/2025 and 2025/2026. Because the existing override does not begin reducing until fiscal year
2024/2025, the proposed 15% override budget will equal the 2023/2024 alternate budget. The full budget
override amount is estimated to be $2,109,896 and would be funded by an estimated $0.96 tax rate per
one hundred dollars of net assessed valuation, which is approximately equal to the current tax rate levied
for the existing override. In future years the amount of the increase will be as provided by law.

Any qualified elector is eligible for early voting. Early voting materials may be obtained by contacting
the Pima County Elections Department, 6550 S. Country Club Road, Tucson, AZ 85756; telephone:
(520) 724-6830. For more information about the foregoing, please review A.R.S. § 15-481, or contact the
Tanque Verde Unified School District, 2300 N. Tanque Verde Loop Road, Tucson, AZ 85749, telephone:
(520) 749-5751.



